
TOWN OF PORTERFIELD 
MONTHLY TOWN BOARD MEETING 

WEDNESDAY, October 12, 2022 
 

Chair Dennis Bergeson called the monthly meeting to order at 6:00 PM with 9 in attendance. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the agenda as listed.  Don Limberg seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Agenda 
approved.   
 
Don Limberg made a motion to approve the minutes as read. Audrey Guseck seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Minutes 
approved.   
 
Wendell Philipps gave the Treasurer’s Report noting the total cash on hand as of September 30, 
2022 was $407,458.15.  Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the treasurer’s report as 
presented.  Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – 
yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Report approved.   
 
Open Floor:  The Board has agreed to continue to have Marinette County collect the taxes again 
this season.   
 
There are no operator’s license applications at this time. 
 
Action on Town Employees:  Audrey Guseck made a motion to re-hire Jake Jensen as a snow 
plow driver.  Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – 
yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Motion approved.   
 
Audrey Guseck made a motion to approve the date Monday, October 24th at 1 PM for our Pre-
Budget Meeting.  Don Limberg seconded the motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don 
Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Motion approved.   
 
Roadwork:  Sequin Road and River Drive have been paved and shouldered.  Peters Road has 
been paved, but not shouldered.  Dennis is looking into the time-frame for completion of the 
graveling.  Winesville West has been scarified and graveled.  The Town will have all gravel roads 
graded before it freezes up.  Various town roads will be getting street lights for the safety of the 
Fire Department which includes Panske Rd., Sequin Road, Twin Creek Road at Hwy 180, the Fire 
Pond on Miles Road, and at the Recycling Center. 
 
Fire Commission and Cemetery Committee:  No one present at tonight’s meeting.   
Condolences went out to Wayne Prange’s family.  Wayne was a long-time employee for the 
Town.   
 



Recycling/Solid Waste:  Everything is going well.  There was discussion on household batteries 
and used antifreeze.   
 
Building Permits: All ok.    
 
Correspondence was read and bills were paid. 
 
Don Limberg made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 PM.  Audrey Guseck seconded the 
motion.  Roll Call:  Audrey Guseck – yes, Don Limberg – yes, Dennis Bergeson – yes.  Meeting 
adjourned.  
 
The next meeting is Wednesday, November 9, 2022, at 6:00 PM following the Special Town 
Meeting which is preceded by the Town Budget Meeting all being held at the Porterfield Town 
Hall. 
 
The Board reviewed and filled out the Local Road Certification Packet after the regular monthly 
meeting. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Amy Linstad, Clerk 
  
 
 
 


